
CITY OF KELOWNA

MEMORANDUM

Date: June 20th, 2001
File No.: 5360-03

To: City Manager

From: Drainage/Solid Waste Manager

Subject: Award of Construction Contract:
Glenmore Landfill North Area Liner

Recommendation:

THAT the tender for the construction of the Glenmore Landfill North Area Liner be awarded to
the low bidder, Geddes Construction Ltd. in the amount of Eight Hundred & Eighty Thousand,
Eighty-two dollars & forty nine cents ($880,082.49) including GST and Contingency;

AND THAT the 2001 Financial Plan be amended to provide $75,000 from the Landfill Reserve
for the Landfill Liner Construction Project (4500 – LF146).

AND FURTHER THAT the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the Contract on
behalf of the City of Kelowna.

Background

As part of the development of the Glenmore Landfill, Tender TE01-03 was issued for the
construction of 30,000 square metres of high-density polyethylene and compacted clay
composite liner as well as related leachate and drainage works.  In addition to these works the
contractor will begin the construction of a screening berm along the north edge of the landfill.

Nine bids were received.  They are as follows (including GST and contingency):

Geddes Construction Ltd.  $880,082
Ansell Construction  $889,904
Oatway Contracting  $892,941
Matcon Construction  $902,010
H&M Construction $1,040,344
Peters Bros. Construction $1,047,178
Intercoast Construction $1,122,323
Bennett Contracting $1,177,607
K-LOR Contractors $1,274,802

The City of Kelowna and the consultants have reviewed the bid submissions and are
recommending the acceptance of the low bidder, Geddes Construction Ltd.

The 2001 Financial Plan includes $850,000 for the development of the north area of the landfill
site.  During the detailed design, it was determined that more liner coverage was necessary
than originally anticipated.  This project also includes the construction of the north screening
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berm.  Finance has confirmed that funds are available within the Landfill Reserve and that the
2001 Financial Plan should be amended to provide the additional required funding.

______________________________________
Alan Newcombe, P.Eng
Drainage/Solid Waste Manager

______________________________________
John Vos, P.Eng.
Director of Works & Utilities


